
The Hawg Hawlers Bass Club held 
our eighth tournament of the 
season this past weekend at Lake 
Wappapello. Fifteen boats and 30 
anglers weighed a total of 73 fish. 
The temperatures ranged from the 
low 70’s into the high 80’s. Satur-
day morning it rained for about an 
hour with partly cloudy skies for 
the rest of the day. The water was 
up a bit over normal pool. Water 
temperatures were 76 to 78 de-

grees and the water was muddy. 
The tournament took off out of 
Sundowner Marina. We appreci-
ate our club Supporter Miller’s 
Motor Lodge. Miller’s donated a 
free night stay ($60 value) won 
by Lori Stanek. Miller’s has great 
room rates and they go out of their 
way to make us feel welcome.  We 
also want to thank The Boat Shop, 
Inc. They were about to close but 
stayed open to helped one of our 

Hawg Hawlers get back on the 
water. Mark Daly had great things 
to say about The Boat Shop. They 
went the extra mile and Mark 
got a great price on the repairs.

 

WAPPAPELLO TOURNAMENT            

FIRST PLACE - TIM DRING AND KEVIN HELLDOERFER
A first place win takes team work 
and these guys had it. On Satur-
day Tim and Kevin both weighed 
in 2 keepers for 5.24 pounds. On 
Sunday Tim had one more and 
Kevin had two. One of Kevin’s 
keepers tipped the scale at 4.44 
pounds for a nice kicker fish. It also 
earned Kevin a Hawg Hawlers four 
pounder pin. The teams seven  fish 
weighed a total of 11.22 pounds. 
Their fish were caught on jigs.  The 

First  Place  payout  was  $226. CON-
GRATULATIONS TIM AND KEVIN!
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FROM THE PRESIDENTS BOAT
As President of the 2010 Hawg 
Hawlers Bass Club and on behalf 
of  the 2010 officers, the Hawg 
Hawlers members and myself 
we would like to thank Greg and 
Andy Shands and their families for 
the fish fry that they furnished to 
all of the Hawg Hawler members 
at the Wappappello Tournament. 

This is just another example of 
what this club is all about, friend-
ships, people helping people, the 
camaraderie, people going out of 
their way to make things happen. 
That’s what makes this club so 
great and what makes me proud 
to be a member.
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Ken and Bob teamed up to take the 
third place win. Ken only brought 
in one keeper on Saturday but it 
weighed 3.55 pounds and was the 
Big Bass winner for the day. Ken 
weighed in another bass on Sun-
day. Bob weighed in four keepers 
on Saturday and then brought in 
two more on Sunday.  Ken said he 

was just driving Bob around the 
lake to catch fish but we know it 
was another great example of a 
teamwork. Their total team weight 
was 10.96 pounds. Ken and Bob 
were using crankbaits and wooly 
hawgs. Third place payout was 
$126. Good job! CONGRATULA-
TIONS KEN AND BOB!

THIRD PLACE - KEN JONES AND BOB TREADWAY       

Bob Treadway and Ken Jones

BIG BASS            
KEN JONES won the Big Bass for 
Saturday bringing in a nice bass 
that weighed 3.55 pounds. Anoth-
er nice kicker fish for the team. Ken 
caught his fish on a wooly hawg. 
DORIS SCHWENT won the Big 
Bass of the weekend weigh-
ing in a monster 5.42 pounder 
on Sunday. She caught her fish 
on a Berkeley Power Worm. 
Big Bass payout for both 
days was $45. Doris also won 
the Big Bass side pot of $75. 
CONGRATULATIONS KEN AND  
DORIS !

  

Doris Schwent

Russ and Bryan each brought 
five bass to the scales on Satur-
day. They were also the only two 
anglers in the tournament that 
managed to bring a one day limit 
to the scale this weekend. Russ 
and Bryan both weighed in two 
more keepers on Sunday to se-
cure a second place win.  Russ and 

Bryan weighed in a total of four-
teen fish and their total weight  
for the tournament was 11.02 
pounds. Really great team work 
guys! They reported catching 
their fish on crankbaits. The sec-
ond place payout was $176. 
C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S 
RUSS AND BRYAN!

Russ Grobe and Bryan Walker

SECOND PLACE - RUSS GROBE AND BRYAN WALKER         

Ken Jones

With   one  more  tournament  to 
go   the   competition  is  heating 
up.  The  Top Ten Anglers to  date 

are:  1. Mike  Parmentier,  2.  Bryan 
Jankowski,    3.  Andy   Shands,    4. 
Pam  Wakim,   5.  Greg  Shands,   6. 

Mike Jankowski, 7. Dan Durbin, 8. 
Ken Jones,   9. Mark Daly,  10. Bob 
Treadway.   Good  luck  everyone!  

ANGLER OF THE YEAR RACE            



We would like to thank Miller’s 
Motor Lodge again for their con-
tinued support of our club. They 
were really great! Hawg Hawlers 
Bass Club highly recommends 
Miller’s Motor Lodge to everyone. 
If you are planning a trip to Lake 
Wappapello please consider stay-
ing at Miller’s. 

Thanks again to The Boat Shop, 
Inc. for helping a Hawg Hawler in 
distress. If you need their services 
here is the contact information:
1637 Highway AA 
Poplar Bluff, MO 63901
573-776-6577
www.theboatshopinc.com 
louis@theboatshopinc.com

And thanks to our Tournament Di-
rectors Richard Beckham and Ja-
son Sportsman, Dean Sullivan and 
Mark Chapman. They did a great 
job! We already have volunteer 
tournament directors for Lake of 
the Ozarks. Many thanks to all the 
volunteers this year. We couldn’t 
have done it without you!

THANKS AGAIN            

A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU         

We want to welcome new mem-
ber Kevin Helldoerfer: Thanks for 
joining Hawg Hawlers. We also 

want to welcome our newest 2010 
supporters Runaway II, OPC Ma-
rine, and RIGID. Please patronize 

Supporters of Hawg Hawlers Bass 
Club whenever you need their 
services or merchandise.
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WELCOME          

WOW! What a great weekend and 
the cherry on top was the fish fry 
on Saturday hosted by the Shands 
clan. Greg and Andy invited all of 
us to join them at Greg’s house for 
some down home cookin’. They 
fried up some bloomin’ onions, cat-
fish, and hush puppies and topped 

it all off with some delicious side 
dishes. They even whipped up 
some margaritas! All the food was 
delicious. Everyone had a great 
time and it was a pleasure meeting 
their wonderful families. Greg and 
Andy have been in the club a num-
ber of years now and they are re-

ally something special. They never 
hesitate to lend a hand when the 
officers need help and they will 
always step up to help a fellow 
Hawg Hawler. These are the kind 
of guys that make this a fun club to 
fish. We just can’t thank you guys 
enough. It was all great!

GREG AND ANDY SHANDS took 
FOURTH PLACE weighing in 8 fish. 
Andy won a 4 pounder pin on Sun-
day for a  nice 4.53 lb. bass. Their 
total weight was 10.82 lbs. Fourth 
place payout was $86. CONGRAT-
ULATIONS GREG AND ANDY!
MIKE AND BRIAN JANKOWSKI  won 
FIFTH PLACE with 9 fish for 10.06 
pounds. Fifth place payout was 
$60. CONGRATS MIKE & BRIAN!

ATTENDANCE PRIZES
THANKS TO ALL OF OUR SUP-
PORTERS Hawg Hawlers Bass 
Club awarded a one night stay 
($60 value) at Miller’s Motor lodge 
and five bait packs that included 
three lures donated by LS Custom 
Cranks (Jeff Schwent).  If you need 
custom crankbaits please contact 
Jeff.THANKS AGAIN Jeff and Mill-
ers Motor lodge!                  

FREE TOURNAMENTS       
Hawg Hawlers gave away two free 
tournament certificates (half a 
boat fee - $30 value). The winners 
were TINA BARRALE AND TERRI 
SULLIVAN. CONGRATULATIONS!
And thanks to everyone who par-
ticipated.  

MORE TOURNAMENT WINNERS            

2010 AWARDS DINNER         
The  Awards Dinner is October 
24 from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm 
at Andre’s (4254 Telegraph Rd.) 

All members, family and friends 
are welcome. Members who have 
fished a minimum of 2 tourna-

ments are eligible for free dinner 
& attendance prizes. RSVP by Oc-
tober 10 (form is on the web site).



WAPPAPELLO RESULTS          
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Our  next  tournament  is October 2 & 3  at  Lake of 
the Ozarks.  Take off is out of Runaway II. Saturday is 
an eight hour tournament from 7:00am to 3:00pm 
and Sunday 7:00am to 1:00pm. Don’t forget the 
chili dinner is Saturday night. This is always a fun 
tournament as we celebrate the end of our 2010 
tournament season. 

LAKE OF THE OZARKS TOURNAMENT          

Our October 2009 tournament at LOZ was won 
by Mike and Michael Parmentier with 7 fish @ 13.39 
pounds caught on brush hogs, wave worms and 
jerkbaits. Other baits that worked were crankbaits, 
rougues, and swim baits. Temperatures ranged 
from 50 to 65 degrees with water temps 64 - 69 de-
grees. The lake level was 658, water clear to slightly 
stained. The weather Saturday was partly cloudy & 
Sunday’s take off was delayed due to heavy fog. 


